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INTRODUCTION 
Maryport Health Services has had a long-established Patient Participation Group (PPG), which was formed in 2004 and currently consists of 17 members.   Alongside the PPG there is also a Virtual Patient Participation Group (VPPG) consisting of 12 members.  The VPPG are consulted via email on a regular basis as well as being kept up-to-date with practice news.  Terms of reference of the PPG are available for the PPG chair on request.   
June 2012
Discussions took place with the PPG, and members of the VPPG, at the meeting of 20th June 2012 to reiterate the purpose of the Patient Participation DES, which in principal is to ensure that patients are involved in decisions about the range and quality of services provided.  This includes patients being involved in decisions that lead to changes to the services that Maryport Health Services provides or commissions, either directly or in its capacity as gatekeeper to other services.  

The PPG were asked to think about and discuss any changes they feel would benefit patients and services.  This would then be a practice priority area for the practice this year.

During the meeting discussions were held on the following areas:

· Confidentiality at reception

· How patients get their test results

· Waiting room facilities and content

· Water availability
There was a general discussion without a definite conclusion being reached as to the area the patient group considered a priority.  The chair asked for further deliberation by the group.  It was noted that the secretary thought the notice boards could be slightly less moribund as they seem to prophesy an appearance by the grim reaper at every turn!
July 2012
Maryport Health Services business manager spoke to the newly elected Patient Participation Group chairperson on Monday 23rd July to explore the discussions around how patient information is made available and displayed.  The chairperson’s feelings were that the PPG viewed this as an area where significant improvement was needed.  Of note, the chair mentioned that it is unclear as to where patients can go to find information on specific disease areas.  The chair also suggested running monthly campaigns using the large blue display boards.  The business manager agreed to develop a survey to collate the wider patient view.  It was agreed that the survey would be discussed at the PPG meeting in September.   




September 2012
A local practice survey was developed and this was discussed at the PPG meeting on 19th September 2012.  A number of alterations and amendments were suggested before the final version was approved by the PPG in October 2012.  A copy of the survey can be found at appendix A.  
November 2012
The survey was carried out during week commencing 5th November 2012.   PPG members supported the survey by attending throughout the week to ask patients to complete the survey.  Survey forms were also handed to patients by the reception team in a proactive manner.  In total 131 survey forms were completed.  
January 2013
On 23rd January 2013 the PPG were informed of the findings of the survey and updated on the progress of the DES.  The VPPG were subsequently informed via email.  A copy of the survey results can be found at appendix B.  Patient members were happy with the number of completed survey (131) as this represented approximately 10% of the weekly visitors to the practice.  
The following recommendations were made by the PPG, and members of the VPPG, to ensure effective patient information is available in a variety of formats.  
· Information on specific disease areas to be made available in the green and blue waiting areas.
· Details of local support groups and their contact numbers to be made available and for these to be routinely updated.

· Details of how to keep active including details of local clubs

· A notice board displaying different health campaigns.  The group felt that this needed to be changed routinely to ensure as many disease areas as possible were covered and to ensure the practice population did not become ‘bored’ by seeing the same display for months on end.  The PPG members agreed to lead on keeping the notice boards and other patient information up-to-date. 

· It was recognised that the electronic screen was a success however it was felt the practice could still benefit from a display board with doctors photos.  It was agreed to put this in place.

· A suggestion was made to have a FAQ section on the practice website.
PPG members were very disappointed with the results to the question about their newsletter.  The PPG Newsletter is currently produced on a quarterly basis and includes items such as dates for the practice protected learning, i.e. dates when the surgery is closed one afternoon per month for staff training, numbers of missed appointments in a week and reminding patients if they are not able to keep their appointment to ring the surgery and cancel, staff changes that have taken place during the quarter, changes to GP/Nurse surgery appointments and changes to the way of working due to NICE Guidelines within various clinics, such as Cardiovascular, diabetic and respiratory.

The following actions were proposed and agreed at the PPG meeting in January
· Provision of new display boards to be sourced. 

· A new leaflet board will be sited in the main waiting area and one in the blue waiting area.   

· An overhaul of the PPG quarterly newsletter.  Members agreed to look at newsletters produced by other practices and organisations.
· All doctors and nurses should have their photograph displayed with their name underneath it.  
· A campaign of the month on a specific disease area to be displayed on notice boards.

· Success of the month also to be included on notice boards.
· A commitment from the PPG to ensure information is ‘fresh’ and up-to-date

March 2013 
An update on the progress on the agreed actions was provided during the PPG meeting on 20th March.  These included:

· Agreement to purchase display units known from ‘Slatwall & accessories’.  These display boards have slats which different size holders can be slotted into, thus allowing 1/3rd of A5, A5 and A4 leaflets to be displayed.   A link to the product is below

http://www.morplan.com/ProductDisplay?catalogId=10001&storeId=10053&productId=33557&langId=-1&searchTerm=F44437

· A suitable frame is currently being sourced and photographs need to be taken of each doctor and nurse.  The photograph board will be sited near to the reception desk in the main waiting area. 

· PPG member, Clare Edwards, has provided some early thoughts on notice board campaigns.  See appendix C.  Clare has also met with practice staff to discuss notice board locations and subject matters.

· Some PPG members have met independently to discuss different options, layouts, and headings for the quarterly newsletter.  The following proposals were made and agreed during the meeting:

·  The newsletter will be produced quarterly in May, August, October and January.
· 1500 copies will be produced initially, 500 available throughout the practice, 500 to be sent with patient letters, and 500 distributed elsewhere (by hand, in the library, in the town hall, in nursing homes, with meals on wheels)

· Newsletters will be on bright yellow paper using font 14.
· Newsletter content will include an update from the Practice Manager on current issues within the practice, ‘my job’ a brief summary by on of the practice staff, ‘gossip’, a ‘healthy’ recipe and highlighting one specific disease area.
For further information on the PPG, or for questions and evidence on this report, please contact the Practice Manager.

Appendix A
Dear Patient

The Patient Participation Group recently discussed how effective the practice makes available patient information through its newsletters, notice boards and patient information leaflets.

The Patient Participation Group would appreciate it if you could complete this quick survey about patient information.  We will use this information to improve the service we provide. Your replies, and any comments, will be dealt with in complete confidence.

1. If you are in the main waiting area, do you look at the electronic screen?

· Yes

· No

· Sometimes

· Never (please move to Q3)

2.  The information provided on the electronic screen is; 




· Very Good

· Good

· Neither good nor poor

· Poor

· Very poor

Please provide us with additional information if possible…………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………..

3.  Notice boards are throughout the building. Do you read what’s on them?

· Yes

· No

· Sometimes

· Never (please move to Q5)

4.  The information provided on the notice boards is; 



· Very Good

· Good

· Neither good nor poor

· Poor

· Very poor

Please provide us with additional information if possible…………………………………

…………………………………………………………………………………………………..

…………………………………………………………………………………………………..

5.   I know where to find the information I need, for example family planning/drugs/alcohol

· Always









· Sometimes

· Never

· Don’t know

6.  Please tick what information you would find useful to have available for patients 

· Baby/infant/young children









· Family planning/contraception

· Drug and alcohol

· Details about illnesses

· Details of local support groups

· Details of how to keep active

· Anything else, please let us know here …………………………………………………………….

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………….

7.  Would you rather that information is:



· Gathered in one place?









· Scattered throughout the building?

8.  The Patient Participation Group produces a newsletter every few months with relevant patient/practice information.  Do you ever read this or take one?

· Yes

· No









9.  Is there any other kind of information we could offer?  If so, please let us know.

………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………

Appendix B
Patient Survey Results 

November 2012 

If you are in the main waiting area, do you look at the electronic screen?

· Yes - 83 (63%)

· No - 16 (12%)

· Sometimes - 29 (22%)

· Never – 2 (2%)

· N/A – 1 (1%)

The information provided on the electronic screen is:

· Very good – 44 (33%)

· Good – 64 (49%)

· Neither good nor poor – 10 (8%)

· Poor – 0

· Very poor – 0
· N/A – 13 (10%)

Notice boards are throughout the building. Do you read what’s on them?
· Yes – 64 (49%)
· No – 11 (9%)

· Sometimes – 55 (41%)

· Never – 0

· N/A – 1 (1%)

The information provided on the notice boards is;
· Very good – 33 (25%)
· Good – 75 (57%)

· Neither good nor poor – 14 (11%)

· Poor – 1 (1%)

· Very poor – 0

· N/A – 8 (6%)

I know where to find the information I need;
· Always – 33 (25%)

· Sometimes – 58 (45%)

· Never – 7 (5%)

· Don’t know – 26 (20%)

· N/A – 7 (5%)

Please tick what information you would find useful to have available for patients 

· Baby/infant/young children – 36  

· Family planning/contraception – 27 
· Drug and alcohol – 16

· Details about illnesses – 76
· Details of local support groups – 47
· Details of how to keep active – 38
· Anything else, please let us know here 
· Dementia awareness

· Contact numbers for physiotherapists and other specialists

· Any event involving your child

· Printed format of the information as well as it being displayed on the electronic screen

· Information on pulmonary hypertension and who to talk to for help.

Would you rather the information is:
· Gathered in one place – 77 (58%)

· Scatted throughout the building – 43 (33%)

· Both – 2 (2%)

· N/A – 9 (7%)

The Patient Participation Group produces a newsletter every few months, do you ever read this, or take one?

· Yes – 38 (29%)
· No – 86 (66%)
· N/A – 7 (5%)
Is there any other kind of information we can offer?

· More information on specialist doctors
· More information about the patient group newsletter
· Put information from notice boards onto the website
· First aid for children
· More information about baby illnesses
Appendix C

Patient Participation Group
Maryport Surgery patient area noticeboard project

Aim of the noticeboards:
To provide a range of visual material that supports the improvement of patient health and well- being and contributes to the more effective and productive management of the practice. 
The latter being achieved by the reduction of patient time spent with health care professionals at the surgery and/or the reduction of inappropriate use of surgery staff; both administrative and health care professional.
Information to be gathered:
What are the most common questions asked of receptionists that could be provided on a patient noticeboard?
How to get repeat prescription

What to do if repeat prescription is delayed/lost

Surgery hours

What surgery services can be accessed online

How to make self-referral to podiatrist/physiotherapist

What are the most common reasons for inappropriate visits to GP?
Benefit forms

Sick notes for work

Vaccinations

Coughs and colds

Blood tests etc that could be done by a Practice Nurse/health care assistant

Moderate depression/anxiety

Foot etc problems suitable for podiatrist to deal with

What are the most common reasons for inappropriate visits to Practice Nurse?
M Mulcahy

March 2013 





















